College of Micronesia – FSM

	Minutes Reporting Form

	Committee  or Working Group
	Social Science Division

	Date:     
	Time:   
	Location:  

	August 07, 2015
	 10:00 a.m.
	Old Faculty Building Lounge

	Members  Present

Titles/Reps

Name

Present

Absent

 SS Faculty (National Campus)/Chairperson
Delihna Ehmes
X
SS Faculty (Pohnpei Campus)
Taylor Elidok, Professor

X
SS Faculty (National Campus)
Lucia Donre , Professor 
X
SS Faculty (National Campus)
John Haglelgam, Regent Professor
X
SS Faculty (National Campus)
Ringlen Ringlen, Professor
X
SS Faculty (National Campus
Faustino Yarofaisug, Professor 
X


	Additional Attendees:
	

	Agenda/Major Topics of Discussion:

	I. New Business
1. Assessment
PAS reflections

2. Appointment of FY 2015-2016 Assessment leader

3. GenEd Update on SS150
4. Looking ahead on Assessing Civic responsibility
5. Best Practice in our SS classes
6. Standing Committee appointment
7. Others

8. Next meeting: Midterm of Fall2015

	Discussion of Agenda/Information Sharing:


	1.) The meeting opened up with a report from the FY 2014-2015 Micronesian Studies Program assessment lead person, Professor Faustino Yarofaisug.
The report touched on items that focused on: what was done, what was found, and what was recommended based on the FY 2014-2015 assessment plan.

For background of the plan and details, please see MSP PAS for FY 2014-2015.

In addition to briefing, the faculties of the SS division from Pohnpei and National Campus collectively recommended to keep the same assessment tools to assess the same objectives from the last 2014-2015 assessment cycle, with some additional changes. As a result of the FY 2014-2015 assessment, the following recommendations were made:

•
Maintain same assessment strategies to assess the same program outcomes.

•
Maintain Research courses at a minimum of 15 students each section.

•
Employ more writing exercises in SS courses

•
Re-evaluate the validity of pre-post tests

•
Pilot the 6-week session for SS course(s) vs. the 16-week session
The members were also concerned about the use of pre-post tests in classrooms and have recommended taking another approach to re-evaluate the objectivity and validity of the tests. In so doing, instructors of the courses will device tests that will be aligned to the Course Student Learning Outcomes (CSLOs) respective to their courses. 

      2) Appointment of FY 2015-2016 Assessment leader

As proposed in the previous cycle, it was agreed by the SS division that for the FY 2015-2016 Assessment cycle, Lucia Donre will assume her role as the lead assessment person. Effective in this meeting, Lucia became the assessment lead person for the Micronesian Studies Program.
3) GenEd Update on SS150

The lead person (Professor Ringlen Ringlen) for GenEd SS150 updated the division on the Status of Assessment plan for SS150-History of Micronesia. The SS 150 course was selected as one of the GenEd courses to be assessed for the FY2015-2016 cycle. The effort is in progress and faculties from all campuses who teach the course are expected to be involved. In the several meetings that took place the following assessment plan has been proposed:
-assign students a reading passage based on a topic from CSLO #9.

-use the same rubric used to assess common essays for SS courses to look at Knowledge, Reasoning, and Communication.

-implement the assessment in Fall2015 on the 4th week of instruction, Fall 2015.

The team was also reminded by the SS Division chairperson to update other campus instructors of these recommendations. Further, to also remind others that this has been dragging for too long now.
Ringlen also informed the division that the Interim Vice President for Instruction (Karen Simion) plans to meet with the GenEd. team sometime soon, on status of SS150. 

4) Looking ahead on Assessing Civic responsibility

· It was discussed that in order to move ahead, the division should now think of ways to address “assessing Civic Responsibility” , if implemented at the college in the Social Science courses. The division collectively agreed that since students in the Micronesian Studies were recently involved in organizing forums for FSM congress candidates, such activity should continue to engage students as part of their civic responsibility. Other suggestions included, having the students organize debates at the college as a venue for students to learn about issues in Micronesia. Additionally, engaging students in such activities can also be part of authentic assessment for several SS courses, mainly Introduction to political science, government and politics, and Contemporary issues in Micronesia.
· Other recommendations involve creating an advisory council for the Micronesian Studies and the Trial Counselor Program. Everyone agreed that with the creation of an advisory council, this will build a network between the students and the labor market. The council can also assist to give feedback on how the two programs can be modified to cater to needs and demand of the labor market.

5) Best Practice in our SS classes

All faculty members shared appreciation of what they learned from the COM-FSM faculties on Tips on Best practices. Some even plan to use what was learned from the Best practice workshop in their classes, beginning Fall 2015. At the same time, they have been encouraged to share anything new that they deem “best practice” to other faculty members.
6) Standing Committee appointment
The following SS faculty members have been assigned to committees as seen here:

Lucia Donre-Human Resources Committee

Delihna Ehmes-Curriculum and Assessment Committee
Taylor Elidok-Student Retention Committee

John Haglelgam-Finance Committee

Ringlen Ringlen-Facilities and Campus Environment Committee

Faustino Yarofaisug-Retention and Admission Committee

7) Others

Faustino expressed the need to announce the date of the next Social Science Division meeting, so that faculty members be informed of assessment progress for FY 2015-2016. The division agreed to meet during the midterm of Fall2015 FY2015-2016.

8) Meeting adjourned at 11:30am and the next meeting will be held Fall 2015 midterm. 

	 Handouts/Documents Referenced:

	· MSP PAS 2014-2014 report
· Handout from GenEd SS150 team 
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	Summary Decisions/Recommendations/Action Steps/Motions with Timeline & Responsibilities

1.) FY 015-2016 Assessment plan Plan.
2.) Standing Committee appointment
3.) Next  meeting announced



